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The Embsssy of the United ftates of America presents its

‘compliments to the Ministry of Toreign Affeirs of the Union of

Soviet Sociélist Republics and has the honor to drew the Ministry's
attention to the difficulties ﬁhich have lately arisen in connection
with the dispatch of the Fubessy's unaccompanied diplomatic pouches
through Soviet postal channels. In view of the fect that the
dispatch of such pouches hes been carried out for a number of

years without difficulty an@} in particuler, without referenqe

to limitation as to the numbe: of pouches, the Embassy would be
grateful for the Ministry's assistence in restoring the arrange-

ments which obtained before the present difficulties arose.

Brbassy of the United States of America,

Moscow, Jenuary 25, 1961.

FIMeehanmek

State Dept. declassification & release instructions on file

* i1

Approved For Release 2000/08/24 : CIA-RDP68-00069A000100050016-6

e

s




p E Approved For Release 2008/08/24 : CIA-RDP68-00069A000M0050016-6

{True Ccony-

INR/C3/TP

, 1961)

LTIDE-MFMNOTRE

As suggested by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs on
December 10, 1960, the Embassy raised the question of unaccompanied
dislometic pouches with the Moscow Customs House, &s the competent
Jeviet suthority. The Customs House stated, on December 30, 1960,
that the Ministry of Communications was competent in the issue which
hes arisen, and undertook to clerify the issue with the Ministry of
Jommunicetions. On .January ©, 1961, the Customs House informed the
Wmbessv that neither it nor the Ministry of Communications wes
competent, and thet the Embassy should once mcre address itself to
the Ministry of Fereien Affairs. This delay in settling the issue
obviously creates 4ifficulty for the Embassy's operations.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and the Customs House have
referred tc an 2ilegsd agreement of January, 1955, between the
Prbassy and the Mimistry of Communicetions setting a weekly limit
of 8-12 on the number of unaccompanied diplomatic pouch=2s to he

sent bhv the Smbeesy throusk <oviet nostal channels. The Tustoms
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HJouse referred on Decemher 30 to a written sgreement to this effect,
but on Jenuary 6 steted that no written agreement wag involved, merel:
& Ministry of Communie~tions record of the conversation et the time.
The “mbassy has b~d the Denartment of State records carefully
checked, and has 2lso “een in touch with the Imbaesy representative
who toock part in the January 1955 4iscussions with the Miristry of
Jommnications.  These investisations confirm that no written geres.
ment is involved, “he Embassy representative who took rart in the
discussions recalls thet there was no indication from the Soviet side
concerning limitations in response to his statement on the mumher of
rouches to be sent at that time, Since that time, as the “Hinistry of
Foreign Affeirs is doubtless aware, the Tmbassy has recularlyv sent
rouches considerably in excesé of the figure now seid +o constitute
cn arreed veekly limit, without obiection of any kind from the Soviet
side. Tt may elso be reralled +hat the Ministry note of Cectober 21,
lQSh, does not mention-env limitetion on the number of pouches. The
Mnbassy wishes also *o roint out thaet the Government of the nited
Stetes imposes no restrictions eg to the number of unaccompanied
diplomatic pouches received or sent by foreign Aiplometic missions
in the United 3tates.

Embassy of the United States of fmerica,

Hoscow, January 25, 1961,
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